Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

November 14, 2023 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Kecia Holiday, Jeremey Meints, Erin Weber, Mike Williams and Katie Schwab. Missy Donahue arrived late. Jeff Doll was present as Park Director. 
3. Consent Agenda – Katie Schwab moved to consent agenda as presented. Becky Martin seconded. Motion carried.
4. Consent Minutes from October 17, 2023 meeting – Item 10c needs corrected to state “Jeremey Meints moved to accept September financials as presented.” Mike Williams moved to accept the minutes of September 26, 2023 with correction as noted. Jeremey Meints seconded. Motion carried. 
5. Introductions and Recognitions – Brian Wiltz was present along with members from his Horticulture class: Kaleb Elliott, Cooper Meints and Judson Stover to present their frisbee golf proposal to the board.
6. Public Participation – None.
7. President’s Report – Erin Weber – No report. 
8. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – No report.
9. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Travel Teams – Jeff Doll – Teams continue to send in dates.
ii. El Paso Volleyball League – Jeff Doll – Went well. Season concluded last Sunday.
iii. 5th Grade Girls Basketball – Jeff Doll – Going well. Last game is today. They will play in the Heller tournament in two weeks.
iv. 5th Grade Boys Basketball – Jeff Doll – Going well. Practices have started.
v. 5th Grade Girls Volleyball – 7 currently signed up with one pending. Registration will be open for two more weeks. 
vi. El Paso Basketball League – Registration will open 11/26 and be $50. Colton has sent game dates for all three levels. Games start 2/3 and run until 3/9. 

vii. Other/Activities – Football equipment return went well. Still missing equipment from three families in Colfax. Jeff will follow up with Jeremy V. 
b. Pool   
i.
Pool Committee – First meeting went ok. Would like to hold the next meeting before end of year. 

c.  Park – Jeff Doll – Water has been turned off at Keller. Bathrooms and concessions are cleaned and locked for the season. Mowing should be done for the year. He will look at the flag. If it needs replaced anyways, he will just leave it up for the season. If not, he will take it down and store for the year.
i.
Frisbee Golf Proposal – Kaleb Elliott, Cooper Meints and Judson Stover were present from Brian Wiltz’s Horticulture class. They presented on the current state of our frisbee golf course. They made score cards and tee boxes. Players would be able to use the UDisc app to keep score. New course would be 9 holes, all par 3. They would relocate some current holes for easier flow. They Would use DGA and Menards for supplies and they estimate the total cost to be $1,694.79. They also presented a design for a future back 9-hole course. Those holes would be more difficult, but still for all ages. Total estimate cost for that would be $3,701.15. They would start the work during the Spring semester, after Spring break. They are open to any modifications. The boys did a great job and the board thanked them for their time. Jeremey stated he has a contact in Bloomington and will look into possibly getting some used targets.   
ii.
Upgrade Progress (bases and fence) – Tabled.
10.
Treasurer’s Report – Current balance is $61,328.98, plus $4,896.20 in Heartland account, for a total of $66,225.18. Total bills are $7,291.22. Balance after bills paid is $58,933.96. After we publish our AFR we should be receiving one more check from the county.
a.
Monthly/Other bills and payments – True Value is permanently closing and sent us two different bills to close out our account. Jeff will stop in an inquire as to why we have two different accounts. Katie Schwab moved to approve bills and checks as written/electronic withdrawals. Becky Martin seconded. Motion carried. 
b.
October Financials – Jeremey Meints moved to accept October financials as presented. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried.
c.
Ordinance 64 Tax Levy – Previously reviewed in special public meeting.
11.
Unfinished Business 
a. Batting Cage – Jeremey, Erin, Connie and Isaac met. Batting cage will be very high-end and estimated to cost $13,000-$15,000. For comparison, Lincoln High School has the same one. The Booster club will be the primary support for this project. The park will possibly be asked to help some financially. It is still in discussion as to where the best place to install it is.   
b. 2023 Sponsorship Banners – Tabled.
c. Pickle Ball Courts – We are on their schedule for first thing in the Spring to get re-sealed.
d. Schedule Park Evaluation – Still pending. Possible Spring?
e. Park well project – Tabled.
f. Employee Review – Tabled.
12.
New Business – Katie will check with Star at City Hall about us sponsoring a child from the giving tree again.
13.
Scholarship Requests – One was presented. Jeremey Meints moved to accept scholarship application as presented. Mike Williams seconded. Motion carried.
14.
Closed Session – only if needed – Not needed.

15.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:01pm. 
